<u>WIGTON TOWN COUNCIL</u> <u>A MEETING OF THE PARKS AND FOOTPATHS COMMITTEE WAS HELD ON</u> MONDAY 18TH JANUARY, 2021 AT 1.00PM

PRESENT Councillors Clark, Hamblin, Ferriby, Robbins & Jackson.

Also present: Mr N Robson, Alison Dodd

F&P/14/2020 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES & RECORD REASONS FOR ABSENCE

Cllr Stapley

F&P/15/2020 APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE FOOTPATHS AND PARKS COMMITTEE HELD ON 17th SEPTEMBER 2020

Minutes Approved

F&P/16/2020 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS

None

F&P/17/2020 TO DISCUSS THE SITUATION CONCERNING THE WATER SUPPLY AT THE ALLOTMENTS, HARRY SCOTT WAY, AND TO RECOMMEND A WAY FORWARD TO FULL COUNCIL

The clerk had supplied a brief outline of the situation which explained the allotments were fed from the metered water supply belonging to WCF. This had been overlooked by both parties at the time of the transfer of the land.

After a discussion of various options, it was AGREED to proceed with obtaining a quote from United Utilities for a separate measured connection to the water main, and obtain quotes for the installation of a trough and the disconnection of the standpipes.

Meeting Closed 13.20pm Date of Next Meeting – 8th February 2021, 1PM